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Pfeiffer, Jane K - DNR

From: Pfeiffer, Jane K - DNR
Sent: Monday, April 11, 2022 2:17 PM
To: Brian Kappen
Subject: RE: Martinos Master Dry Cleaning (02-30-552188) - February 2022 Vapor Sampling at 

DeBartolo Property

Hi Brian, 
 
Thank you for your response. Considering the fact that the contaminants of concern for this site investigation are 
chlorinated VOCs, the DNR recommends that the next round of sampling at the DeBartolo property include paired 
indoor air and sub-slab vapor samples.  
 
Best, 
 
Jane  
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 

Jane Pfeiffer 
Phone: (414) 435-8021 
jane.pfeiffer@wisconsin.gov 
 
 
 

From: Brian Kappen <bkappen@enviroforensics.com>  
Sent: Friday, April 1, 2022 3:25 PM 
To: Pfeiffer, Jane K - DNR <jane.pfeiffer@wisconsin.gov> 
Subject: RE: Martinos Master Dry Cleaning (02-30-552188) - February 2022 Vapor Sampling at DeBartolo Property 
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 

Jane, 
 
Given the non-detect results, we will plan another round to confirm but limit it to sub-slab vapor samples only – no air 
samples. 
 
Brian Kappen, Senior Geologist/ Project Manager  
EnviroForensics® | N16W23390 Stone Ridge Dr, Suite G, Waukesha, WI 53188 
Direct 414.326.4412 | Mobile 262.745.5054 | enviroforensics.com 
 

From: Pfeiffer, Jane K - DNR [mailto:jane.pfeiffer@wisconsin.gov]  
Sent: Thursday, March 31, 2022 12:09 PM 
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To: Brian Kappen <bkappen@enviroforensics.com> 
Subject: RE: Martinos Master Dry Cleaning (02-30-552188) - February 2022 Vapor Sampling at DeBartolo Property 
 
Hi Brian – Please respond to the email below when you get the chance.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Jane  
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 

Jane Pfeiffer 
Phone: (414) 435-8021 
jane.pfeiffer@wisconsin.gov 
 
 
 

From: Pfeiffer, Jane K - DNR  
Sent: Tuesday, March 22, 2022 9:39 AM 
To: Brian Kappen <bkappen@enviroforensics.com> 
Subject: Martinos Master Dry Cleaning (02-30-552188) - February 2022 Vapor Sampling at DeBartolo Property 
 
Hi Brian, 
 
Yesterday the DNR received the above-referenced sampling report. I wanted to check-in to see whether another round 
of vapor sampling is being planned to confirm the subslab and indoor air sampling results for the DeBartolo property? 
 
Thanks, 
 
Jane  
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
Jane K. Pfeiffer 
Hydrogeologist - Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
Phone: (414) 435-8021 
 
jane.pfeiffer@wisconsin.gov 
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